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Overview 

Extended time revenue provides additional money to school districts participating 

in a State-Approved Alternative Program (SAAP).  State-Approved Alternative 

Programs are delivered through Area Learning Centers (ALCs), Alternative 

Learning Programs (ALPs), targeted services activities, and through contract 

alternative schools.  A pupil must voluntarily enroll in a SAAP.  This means the 

extended time revenue does not cover a child who has been placed in a 

residential facility. 

A school district may count the hours that a student spends in a SAAP for 

additional funding.  The hours are capped so that the additional time served 

cannot exceed 0.2 pupils in average daily membership.  Extended time revenue 

for a school district equals each district’s extended time pupil units times the 

statutory allowance of $5,117. 

H.F. 725 extends extended time revenue for summer programming to students 

who have been placed in a children’s residential facility. 

Summary 

Section Description 

 Extended time revenue. 

Expands extended time revenue to include summer services to students who have 
been placed at a children’s residential facility.  

Defines "children's residential facility" as a residential facility for children, including a 
psychiatric residential treatment facility (PRTF), licensed by the Department of 
Human Services or the Department of Corrections and subject to Minnesota Rules, 
chapter 2960, or an inpatient hospitalization that includes mental health services. 

 
  



H.F. 725 

As amended by H0725A2 

Minnesota House Research Department Page 2 

 

 Minnesota House Research Department provides nonpartisan legislative, legal, and 
information services to the Minnesota House of Representatives. This document 
can be made available in alternative formats. 

www.house.mn/hrd | 651-296-6753 | 155 State Office Building | St. Paul, MN 55155 


